
PLN2019-00231 
APN 047-153-240 
600 EL GRANADA BLVD 
Requested Design Approval 
  
Please consider the following factors when reviewing the design modifications. 
  
Final building inspection has been passed on the above property and PG&E hooked up electricity on 9/8.  
As you know, the pandemic caused numerous delays and it continues to be difficult to source building 
materials and supplies. Therefore, there were a few times when we had to pivot and make real-time 
modifications during the build that were largely out of our control. 
 
It is important to stress that we had no desire to modify the approved design. We were only trying to adjust 
to on-the-ground constraints.  
 
The custom La Cantina door and windows were correctly ordered according to approved plans at 7’. 
However, when the bottom plate was installed, per structural engineering and code requirements, the 
windows were higher than the door. A bottom plate could not also be installed under the door as it would 
cause an egress hazard and not meet code. This difference in height was not realized until the door and 
windows were already delivered and being installed. But it seemed minor and we never dreamed a small 
adjustment would be considered a major design modification. 
 
The decision to substitute Hardie Board with Ipe for the west accent wall was caused by a COVID shortage. 
We were unable to source the Hardie Board without significant delay so we found ourselves seemingly 
stuck. In fact, we were almost unable to get the corrugated metal siding as well; fortunately we were able to 
obtain it through our roofer. But, due to an unanticipated shipping overage, there was enough Ipe left over 
to complete this section of wall.  
 
Since Ipe was already an approved exterior material for the house, looked beautiful on the garage, and also 
A-rated fire resistant, we thought this substitution would be a simple swap. Again we did not think this 
would pose a design issue as it was a material upgrade already approved for the build.   
  
Eliminating the wood trim around the fascia/parapet was a construction decision to prevent weather 
erosion and maintain waterproofing integrity of the steel panels. Upon receiving the steel materials it 
became evident that inlaying wood into the panels, or drilling holes through the wood and into the metal, 
would make the fascia/parapet prone to leakage and potentially nullify the 10-year contractor warranty. 
Also screwing the wood strips onto the fascia/parapet would undesirably pucker the panels, creating a poor 
look. 
 
All the above decisions addressed honest issues, confronted during the flow of construction, and not 
understood as major design modifications. We believed each supported the beauty of the design and were 
minor and acceptable; therefore, we did not understand we needed to obtain approvals. 
 
Again, we ask the committee to please consider these factors when reviewing the design modifications and 
grant approval of the final design. 
 
Thank you very much! 
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